



Faculty Senate Meeting Minutes

March 8, 2010

Havasupai A/B Rooms

Please email corrections to Faculty.Senate@nau.edu  

Call to order: 





  Bill Culbertson
President Bill Culbertson called the meeting of the NAU Faculty Senate to order in the Havasupai A/B/C Rooms at 3:00 pm.

Members Present:  Syl Allred, Shadow Armfield, Nancy Barron, Laura Blank (attending telephonically), David Brumbaugh, Wendy Campione, Steven Cernohous (attending telephonically), Rom Coles, Bill Culbertson, Joyce DeVoss (appearing telephonically), Jay Farness,  (Patricia Petersen for) Jean Ann Foley, Mary Lou Galyon, (John Rothfork for) Bill Grabe, Liz Grobsmith, Ro Haddon, (MJ McMahon for) John Haeger, Natalie Hess (attending telephonically), Josh Hewes, Lenka Hospodka, Karen Jarratt-Snider, Gae Johnson, (Kate Ellis for) Astrid Klocke, Chunhye Lee, Rich Lei, John Masserini, Catherine Medina (appearing telephonically), Michelle Miller, Phillip Mlsna, Larry Mohrweis, Wilbert Odem, Roderic Parnell, (Pin Ng for) Jim Pinto, Allen Reich, Jon Reyhner, Reed Riner, Blase Scarnati, Erik Schiefer, Daniel Schmidt, Jacquelyn Schwandt, Karen Sealander, C.J Smith, George Speer, (Louise Lockard for) Laura Sujo-Montes, Julie Swann, (Chase Hunt for) Kathleen Templin, Monica Torres (attending telephonically), David Vining, (Guy Senese for) Glen Wilson, and Marsha Yowell. 

Members Absent: Thom Alcoze, Sara Aleman, Cyndi Banks, Roger Bounds, Rebecca Campbell, William Cone, Terry Crites, Alex Finkral, Jessica Fitchett, Heidi Fogelberg, Marcus Ford, Bruce Fox, (Ricardo Pereira for) Emily McKay, Dave McKell, Nando Schellen, and Kristen Waring. 
Others present: David Bousquet, James Fallis, Eva Putzova, and Susanna Maxwell. 

I. Acceptance of Agenda and Approval of Minutes  Bill Culbertson/Action Item  

Bill presented the agenda for approval and stated that MJ McMahon will be giving President Haeger’s report. A motion was made and seconded to approve the agenda as amended.  The motion passed unanimously.  Bill next presented the minutes of the February 15th  Faculty Senate (FS) meeting.  A motion was made and seconded to accept the minutes with corrections.  The motion passed unanimously.  

II. Faculty Senate President’s Report



Bill Culbertson
Bill quickly reviewed the matters outlined in today’s agenda.  He stated that since there has been little feedback given regarding the Strategic Plan Second Draft, the Executive Committee decided to address the issue at this meeting by breaking into caucuses by colleges and caucusing.  He has invited Eva Putzova to address the issue and listen to the suggestions made from caucusing.  He also stated that NAU’s Director of Athletics, James Fallis has asked to address the Senate with an athletic program update later on the agenda.  He stated that Mason Gerety is looking for faculty mentors to work under a grant working with NAU students that have been in the foster family system.  Anyone interested in this very worthwhile program should contact Mason Gerety.  

Bill went on to note that the “course common numbering” issue is still moving forward and the AFC and Faculty Senate will monitor this progression.
Bill entertained follow up questions from Senators.  A request was made that materials which are sent to faculty through e-mail, are sent as a basic word document (.doc) not the newer version (.docx).  It was noted that some older versions of Word do not allow for conversion of these documents.  
The current fiscal concerns of the State and University have prompted the Faculty Senate to contract with Dr. Howard Bunsis, of Eastern Michigan University to help us understand the complexities of the crisis in education in Arizona and what can be done about it. He will be on campus April 8th.  

Ro Haddon, Chair of the Council on Learning gave a brief report.  She noted that this Council has been looking into textbook options for students.  The Library would like to speak to this at the April meeting of the Faculty Senate.
III. Athletic Program Update 





Jim Fallis 
Jim Fallis, Athletic Director for Northern Arizona University, provided an update and overview of the athletic programs of NAU via a PowerPoint presentation that outlined the many accomplishments of NAU athletics.  He addressed concerns that were raised in a recent report of the Consultants that reviewed all NAU athletic programs.  The report in its entirety can be found on the President’s website.  Jim went through many of the recommendations included in the consultants report which included:  an increase in community awareness of the accomplishments of NAU and its athletes; increase use of the dome among Flagstaff residents; reach out to key campus committees; better fund raising; and building a PR plan for the athletic department.  The presentation also included discussion of the athletic budget.  Jim thanked the Senate for allowing him to speak and stated his intention of keeping the Senate informed on a more regular basis.  He then entertained questions.  
IV. Election Update





       Blase Scarnati     
Blase Scarnati, Chair of the Nominating Committee, presented the Senate with a brief update of the progress of the Senate Spring Elections.  He stated that there are some positions on the slate for the executive committee.  Anyone who is interested in running for the Executive Committee; the Nominating Committee or one of the Senate Councils will find a nominating petition in the Faculty Senate office or on the Faculty Senate website.  The petitions are to be completed and filed with the Senate office by April 6th.  The slate will be presented at the April 12th meeting of the Faculty Senate.  Nominations will also be taken from the floor at that time.  

V. Strategic Plan Second Draft Update 


    
Eva Putzova
Eva Putzova, Senior Director for Planning and Institutional Research, distributed copies of the Strategic Plan Revision Second draft.  She gave some additional background information before the Senate broke into Colleges to caucus.  The meeting broke into individual caucuses which included the various colleges, the executive committee and those attending telephonically.  A spokesperson for each caucus was chosen and, after caucusing presented their ideas and concerns to Eva and the rest of the Senate.  Some concerns raised included:  accessibility for rural students; affordability for students; concerns over budget shortfalls and resources; faculty governance; and benchmarks and accountability should be incorporated into the document.  Eva thanked everyone for their input.  
VI. Report from the President


MJ McMahon for John Haeger
Executive Vice President, M J McMahon, addressed the Senate in President Haeger’s absence.  MJ stated that at the March ABOR meeting in Tucson, the proposed tuition and fee increases will be discussed.  It is unclear where the Regents stand on this issue.  We will have to wait and see.  She did discuss briefly the various tuition fees proposed.  She also stated that the Regents awarded their annual awards noting that this year they chose to honor Marion and Harold Elliot from Yuma.  The Regents also elected their new slate of officers.  The new President of the board will be Fred Duval.  The officers will take office at the June meeting of ABOR.  

She then entertained questions.  A question arose regarding the change in structure of ABOR.  She stated that they are changing the titles of the President and Executive Director.  She does not believe that this is an indication of a change to a chancellor system. 
VII. Report from the Provost 




Liz Grobsmith
Provost Liz Grobsmith distributed “Revision #1 2/28/2010 Preliminary Recommendations of the Policy Audit Committee”.  She stated that the document is the first round of recommendations.  These are distributed to allow discussion and feedback.  

She next addressed concerns regarding the status of the faculty positions left vacant as a result of the voluntary retirement program.  She stated that President Haeger would like her to work on a comprehensive plan for him to review rather than one position at a time.  She will share this with the faculty once she has submitted this to the president.  She is posting the positions to replace Susanna Maxwell and Ron Pitt.  She is hoping to have enough time to hire their replacements so there will be overlap training time.  These positions will be posted internally only.  She then entertained questions.    

 Announcements/New Business



Bill Culbertson

Bill called for announcements and/or new business.  

There being no further business a Motion was made and seconded to adjourn.  The motion passed unanimously.  The meeting adjourned at 5:02.  

